SPECIAL BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING MONDAY, FEBRUARY 12, 2018 WEYAUWEGA-FREMONT MIDDLE SCHOOL IMC

Meeting called to order by President, Doug Ehrenberg at 6:00 p.m.

Roll Call -

Board members present: Baehnman, aye; Bartel, aye; Ehrenberg, aye; Alberts,

aye/nay; Jim Stuebs, aye/nay; Sandy Smith, aye/nay.

Board members absent: Kurt Duxbury.

Meeting properly noticed: Yes.

Quorum: Yes.

Administration present: Scott Bleck, Douglas Nowak, Kandi Martin, and Drew Niehans.

Administration absent: Jeremy Schroeder.

Supervisors present: Wes Schroeder.

Others Present: Jason Jaquith, Ryan Bailey, Matt Hansen, Melissa Hansen, Linda Mogensen, Sheri Boettcher, Martha Bailey, Shirley Yaeger, Don Lederhaus, Darnell Burow, Marvin Murphy, Ruth Ann Heeter, Jody Baril, Jake Gabrilska, Steve Van Lyssel, Kristin Van Lyssel, Erik Forsgren, Kathy Smith, Michelle Ferg, Denny Scharine, Kelly Mathwig, Jill Hughes, Jane Freer, Greg Freer, Ashley Bayer, Kristine Buss, Todd Gleisner, Allison Gleisner, Andrea Neault, Wendy Weiss, Ward Weiss, Kim Delwiche, Stacy Landaal, Jim Struck, Nichole Scott, Tara Pomrening, William Resch, Susan Resch, Kay Lynn Sasman, Brenda Porrey, Mary Jo Booker, Josey Schmoldt, Sam Benjamin, Dean Beeninga, Marcy Farkas, Phil Peter, Pat Hodach and Angie Landsverk @ Waupaca County Post.

4 YEAR OLD KINDERGARTEN/EARLY CHILDHOOD PROGRAMMING LOCATION CHANGE TO WEYAUWEGA ELEMENTARY

PRESENTATION

Mr. Bleck had a power point presentation for the board members and community on the 4 year old Kindergarten and Early Childhood programming.

BOARD/COMMUNITY LISTENING SESSION

There was lengthy discussion between the community members, administrative staff and board members on the 4 year old Kindergarten and Early Childhood move from Fremont Elementary to Weyauwega Elementary for the next school year. There was a proposal brought forward to the board to possibly keep the 4K class for 2 days in Fremont and have a 4K class for 2 days in Weyauwega as well.

WEYAUWEGA-FREMONT HIGH SCHOOL/FREMONT ELEMENTARY BUILDING DESIGN TO ADDRESS THE SAFE SECURE ENTRANCE/OFFICE SUITE AT FREMONT ELEMENTARY

Utilization of current building spaces to create safe secure entrance/office suite objectives

Secure Entry
Entry Reception/Waiting Area
Principal Office to Assist with Security
Conference Room
Health Aid Room

Mr. Bleck had a power point presentation for the board members and the community regarding the safe and secure entrance/office suite at Fremont Elementary. He noted that there will not be an addition to the current building but there will be a safe and secure entrance along with new office spaces available. There was lengthy conversation between community members, administrative staff, and board members.

Motion by Bartel, seconded by Stuebes, to adjourn meeting at 9:00 p.m.

Six (6) ayes. Zero (0) nays. Motion carried.

Dawn Loughrin Board Secretary